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Town of Dublin 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, July 2, 2019 

 

Present:      Dale Gabel, Walter Snitko, Chris Raymond, Sherry Miller  

 

Dale called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m. 

 

4:30 p.m. Tim Suokko – 

June statistics and July scheduled reviewed. 

 

Painting contract had the wrong amount and will be resubmitted for signature.  S&C Painting contacted 

Tim and offered to change the color at no charge.  Tim would like to change the color to gray.  The 

Board and Tim will talk with some townspeople to get a sense of how the town would feel about a color 

change and a decision will be made at the Board’s next meeting.  

 

Tim has received a grant for a free medication disposal bin.  Tim proposes putting the bin in the lobby at 

Town Hall as it is the most accessible location and is secure at night and there are cameras.  The Board 

was fine with placing the bin in the lobby of the Town Hall. 

 

In preparation of hiring a new Officer for the vacant position, Tim came up with a Police Pay Scale 

Proposal.  The proposal was based on NH Fish and Game pay.  Dale explained the pay study that the 

Town completed earlier this year.  Tim stated that if the plan he prepared was adopted there would be no 

impact on the budget for this year and will assist him in filling the vacant Officer position.  Dale 

proposed that the Board think about it and make a decision at their next meeting. 

 

5:00 p.m. Allan Treadwell Twin Bridge Services –  

Allan gave a synopsis of how the Town Office and the Historical Society uses data and discussed 

various conversations over the years.  After a discussion the Board agreed that in order for the Historical 

Society to connect to the Town’s server the Historical Society will need to agree to allow Twin Bridge 

Services unlimited access to their computers to be sure that they are secure.  If there are costs involved 

to make their computers safe, that cost would be at the Historical Society’s expense.  The Technology 

Agreement would be amended to include this language and noted that the data is owned by the 

Historical Society not the Town.  If the Historical Society does not agree with this, the Board would 

have no choice but to remove their computers from the Town’s network due to the risk of data 

compromise posed by computers that are not properly secure.    

 

There being no further business, Walter made a motion to adjourn at 6:05 pm. 
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Minutes taken by Sherry Miller. 

 

 

_____________________ 

Dale Gabel 

 

_____________________ 

Walter Snitko 

 

_____________________ 

Chris Raymond 


